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                                           Founded in 1976 by William K. (Bill) Norwood 

 

President’s Message 
Hello friends, 
 
The reunion at DC was a great success with 71 former POW’s in 
attendance, along with family members and friends for a total of 295. 
The 60th anniversary celebration at the Memorial Mall was well 
attended and was most fitting memorializing the occasion. The tours 
were great, especially the show at the Marine Barracks. Now we 
know the Marines can do something right (only kidding of course). 
     
Our committee did a fantastic job in providing entertainment and gifts 
for all those in attendance.  We greatly appreciate all the planning 
and hard work that went into this undertaking, especially getting the 
guys together for the group picture. What a task, but Cindy made it 
happen. The surviving spouse breakfast was a great success again 
this year. There were 39 in attendance, including guests. The 
hospitality bar was handled most efficiently by Linda and Greg 
Brusseau, along with others who pitched in to help.  Thanks to all 
those who helped with this worthwhile cause. 
     
We greatly appreciate the efforts of Betty Sitler in conducting a most 
fitting memorial service again this year. Betty puts her heart into 
planning and conducting this service each year and it is evident in 
the results. Our reunion would not be complete without the Sunday 
Worship Service conducted by Chaplain Norman Hale.  Norman has 
served as Chaplain since near the very beginning and I believe he 
has only missed one reunion and that was due to personal reasons. 
Some of us often miss the service due to travel arrangements, but 
our thoughts are always there. 
      
Our own “hustler,” Carlos Lugo, made the 50/50 lots of fun again this 
year. Carlos, I still say that you are in the wrong business. You 
should be in Vegas. As always, the raffle activity was also both fun 
and profitable. Peggy Sullivan, JoAnn Siebert and others dedicate 
their time to this activity each year and miss out on lots of fun.  Next 
year we will not plan a raffle activity and give these girls a break. 
“Mr. Lucky”, Richard Donatelli, won the two free room nights at the 
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Doubletree and also the “Charles Montano Big Three” money jar.  Eugene Johnson won the 50/50 
prize and a first timer won the other cash prize. Congratulations to the winners and a big “thank you” 
to all those who participated. 
 
I was elected to serve as Association President again next year.  Thanks for your confidence and I 
promise to serve to the best of my ability. Jack Chapman was elected as 1st Vice President and Janet 
Schupbach was elected to serve as 2nd Vice President. Two new directors were elected this year –
Willie Freeman and Betty Sitler. Cindy Chapman was also re-elected. If you have suggestions, ideas 
or even complaints contact me or one of the five directors listed on the cover of the newsletter. 
 
Louisville, Kentucky was selected as the reunion site for 2014.  The dates are July 27 – August 3, 
2014.  Complete details will be in future newsletters after the contract has been finalized and signed. 
     
On a sad note, in 2012 a proposal to determine the process for dissolving our Corporation (The 
Korean War EX-POW Association) was on the agenda, but since our Senior Vice President and legal 
advisor, Gordon Madson, was not present, the proposal was tabled. This year an attorney with 
expertise in Iowa Corporate Law, our state of incorporation, was retained to determine the steps 
necessary to accomplish this goal. The attorney provided us this information in the form of a 
resolution.  The Board of Directors and the membership approved the resolution at the membership 
meeting this year. In summary, in 2015 “The Korean War EX-POW Association” will be dissolved as a 
Corporation and will no longer be subjected to Iowa Corporate Law or Internal Revenue Service 
requirements. A motion was adopted at the general membership meeting that the reunion in 2014 at 
Louisville, KY, will be the last reunion held under the registered name, “The Korean War EX-POW 
Association”. 
     
There are various reasons for taking this action. The loss of membership due to age and deaths, 
inability to travel, the task of maintaining the membership roster, formulating, producing and 
distributing the newsletter, lack of those willing to serve in leadership positions and the tedious and 
difficult task of preparing and submitting required legal documents associated with the Corporation. 
Dissolving the Corporation does not mean that a reunion arranged under a different title can not be 
planned, if there is an interest and there are those who are willing to take on this task. If there is 
anyone who would like to pursue this matter I suggest they form a committee and formulate a plan to 
be presented at the reunion in Louisville. It has been a good ride for 39 years but for the reasons 
stated above, along with many others, the Corporation known as The Korean War EX-POW 
Association will come to a close in 2015.  
 
Enough said, Bill Norwood, President. 
 

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 

Hello again to all our ex-POW'S and families!!  It was good to see you in D. C.  We hope everyone 
had a safe trip home as we did.  We would like to thank all that has backed us up for 38 years in the 
Sunday Morning Service.  It has been a privilege for me to be your Chaplain.  There is no way I could 
have done it without you.  I am really concerned about our country.  We really need to pray for 
America.  This is my prayer:  Almighty God, Prince of Peace, teach us that it is not Thy will that men 
or nations should fight, kill, and destroy.  May Thy will become the Will of Thy professed followers, 
and may all who are called by Thy name live at peace with God, with themselves and with their 
fellowmen.  We pray that the advocates of peace shall hold increasing sway over the people of the 
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world.  Hasten the time when wars shall cease unto the ends of the earth.  We humbly pray in Jesus' 
name, Amen May God Bless America  
 
Chaplain, Norman Hale  

FATHER KAPAUN 

So much has been written about Father Kapaun.  I’d like to add a few thoughts of my own.  When he 
arrived with the 8th Cavalry in July 1950, North Korean forces were still advancing and the Naktong 
Perimeter was yet to be formed.  He was up with his men, and as friendly lines continued to fall back, 
he was usually almost as close to the enemy.  He didn’t speak of it, but one concern was surely 
capture.  It was not a question of himself, but of the men with him.   

He knew what had happened with Capt Herman G. Felhoelter, a few weeks before.  Also a Catholic 
Chaplain, he chose to stay behind with about 30 wounded men of 24th Division just north of Taejon.  
He ordered every man who could still walk to move out.  Father Felhoelter did what he could, 
physically and spiritually, until they were overtaken and killed in what later became known as Korean 
War Crimes Case #10. 

A few months later, Father Kapaun found himself in a very similar situation at Unsan, North Korea, as 
the 3rd Battalion Command Post, 8th Cavalry, was overrun by Chinese forces.  But there were two 
critical differences.  He and other officers could arrange an orderly surrender, and the Chinese troops 
involved were under disciplined control.  His final act there, to pick up a wounded man and carry him 
to safety, set the tone for the others as well.  Some would die, here and there, but there would be no 
massacre. 

En route north to Sambakkol and Camp 5, Father Kapaun met the captured 19th Infantry Chaplain, 
Capt Kenneth C. Hyslop, and a Northern Baptist.  While trying to minister to his men, Pastor Hyslop 
had been kicked and clubbed by guards.  The internal injuries were mortal and he died a few days 
later at Sambakkol.  But the two Chaplains had a chance to talk, and Father Kapaun realized that his 
service from this point would have to be more careful.  He still went out at night.  He found food and 
heated water.  He shared all that he could, and pressed other to do the same.  But he would be 
watchful, even while trusting God.  To die today would help no one tomorrow.   

His service would have to be urgent but measured, until it consumed the last bit of his energy and 
livelihood at Camp 5.  When Faher Kapaun finally passed at the Old Pagoda death house, he knew 
that he had done all that he could, all that God would allow.  He had learned from Father Felhoelter 
and Pastor Hyslop, and then joined them on his final day.  

Best to all! A Friend   

SEEKING INFORMATION:  

JACK NOBLE: Sonnie Mathes is seeking information on her father, Jack D. Noble. Jack was 
captured on February 3rd, 1951. He is listed as being in Camp One and was returned during Big 
Switch on August 21, 1953. If you knew his father, please email .  

WILLIAM CAMDEN JR.: Seeking information on, William A. Camden, Jr. William served with First 
Cavalry Div. Company G, 8th Cavalry Regiment, was captured Nov. 3, 1950, held at Camp 3, and 
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released in April,1953 during Little Switch.  If you have any information regarding this individual 
please contact: 
. 

HENRY PEDICONE: Karen Pedicone Nelson is looking for anyone who knew her father, LTC Henry 
A. Pedicone. While in Korea he was a Captain. Phone: 
 
ROY GRAY, JR.: Captain John A. DeSalvo, USMC, served with Major Roy C. Gray, Jr. while in VMF 
312 around 1959 and is trying to locate his old friend. If anyone can help, please contact: Ed Booth at 
 
 
ROBERT WESTERN: Shorty Estabrook is searching for information like date of death on Robert D. 
Western who was with the Tiger Survivors.  He was a very close friend of mine and lived in Pomona 
California. He died a long time ago and I do not have date of death. If you have any information 
please email Shorty at 
  
SGT Byron “Spud” Murphy: Byron Murphy sent the following information: My father is a Korean 
War POW and is now 87 years old. He often talks of his military career and especially his time in 
Korea. He was a young Vickers Machine Gun Sergeant with the Gloucestershire Regiment and 
amongst other things will be remembered for being placed in solitary confinement for refusing to build 
a wall. 
  
Recently he found and gave me a note book that was issued to him by the Chinese for remembrance 
purposes. Needless to say all it contains are lyrics to a few popular songs of the day but more 
importantly some names and addresses. He is one of the very few remaining POWs from his 
regiment and probably the UK contingent as a whole. I would like to at least let him know if a few of 
the US friends he made during that time are alive and if possible get some contact between them. 
  
Based on the information on your website it looks like he was in camp 4. Any assistance you can give 
me would be appreciated. 
 
The names in the book are: 
Dewey E Brittain, Sipriano M Blass, Charles J Hroback, Eugene F Domenoski, Jesse L James,  
Herman Castle, Douglas A Tanner, Mack E Winstead, W Royster, Cecil E Stamper, James F Matlock 
 
Byron can be contacted by email: 
 
DONATIONS:  Helen & Michael Knight in memory of Lloyd Pate. Mary Ann Burton, Raymond 
W.Radke, Solweig Riggle and Larry Forsythe in memory of Nelson Basco.  Michael & Barbara 
Rechcygiel, Nick & Holly Lehnert in memory of John Peterson. Carlos & Melissa Lugo made a 
donation to our operating fund.  The Denver-Queen City Chapter 7, KWVA to our Operating Fund. 
Margie Camden Finley made a donation to our Operating fund.    
 
We greatly appreciate your donations to our association-operating fund. This will be of great benefit to 
our cause.  Thank you for your support.  
 
Sincerely, William (Bill) Norwood, President The Korean War EX-POW Association 
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WREATH  POSTED: Ed Fenton posted the wreath at Arlington on Memorial Day in memory of our 
POW Brothers and buddies Bo and Donald, along with the many others resting there. They will never 
be forgotten. 
 
PUNCHBOWL MEMORIAL SERVICE:  Joe Ramirez and his son, General Joe Ramirez, Jr. and Nick 
Nishimoto carried the POW/MIA Wreath at the Memorial Service at the Punchbowl.         
 
REMEMBERING KOREA:  The USA today published a 48 page special edition on the Korean War in 
July 2013. "Remembering Korea" featured articles on a Korean War Veteran from each state, 
including the following POWs:  William K. Norwood, William S. Funchess, Arden Rowley, Tsuyoshi 
"Nick" Nishimoto, Dennis Pavik and Andy Shaw. You can purchase a copy at: 
http://onlinestore.usatoday.com/remembering-korea-usa-today-special-edition-p16948.aspx 
 
REMAINS RETURNED: 
MSG Ernest W. Granger arrived in Korea in June 1950.  He and his unit fought a fierce battle and on 
July 1950 he was listed as missing in action. His remains were recovered by Koreans. His 
Grandfather had given him a railroad watch and it was with his remains when returned .He was 
escorted from Charleston, S C. to his home town of Conway S C. by the Patriot Guard, and others. 
He was laid to rest on April 13, 2013. Bary Burke, Rolling Thunder of SC conducted the service at the 
Church Cemetery. The service was attended by Rolling Thunder, TJ Martin, Nelda Young and other 
Veterans. 
 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS: 
Jack and Claudette Chapman have moved. Our new address is  
 
 
 
NUMBER OF MISSING STILL IN KOREA: 
The number of missing men from the Korean War continues to go down as human remains are 
identified at Joint POW Accounting Command in Hawaii and are accepted by their families. The exact 
number (total 7907), as of right now (September 2013) is: 

 
Working Net [by Status]: 
  
MIA                 51%                4069                 
POW               25%                1973                
KIA                  22%                1761                
NBD                  1%                  104 [to 99%]  
 
Working Net [by Service]: 
 
Army             77%                6068 
USAF            11%                 908 
USMC             8%                 653 
Navy                4%                278 
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DECEASED:  
 
BAFS, Carl, J.  died on August 16, 2013. Bafs served with 
Med Company, 7 Cav. 1st Cal. Div., was captured on December 2, 1950 and returned during Big 
Switch, on August 17, 1953.   
 
It was 40 degrees below zero on Nov. 29, 1950 and the American Soldiers were surrounded by 
Chinese. The location was 40 miles northwest of Pyongyang. It was the battle of Sonchonni and 
Bafs was captured. Thirty one prisoners began the 300 mile march to Anju, but 19 froze to death or 
died from diarrhea; Sgt. Bafs was one who made it. From Anju to Chang Song (Camp 1 and 3) he 
remained until August 1953. 
 
BAKER, William E.  passed away June 5, 2013 as reported by his 
wife. He served with Svc. Btry. 38th FA BN, 2Div. He was captured on Nov 30, 1950 and returned 
during Big Switch on August 28, 1953. Camps 5 & 3.  
 
CHANCE  ‘Inky ‘(Adelbert) W. was promoted to Glory on August 27, 2013 in Newfield, New Jersey 
due to late stages of Parkinson's disease. He was stationed in Fukuoka, Japan on Occupation Duty 
with A Battery, 63rd Field Artillery of the 24th Infantry Division, and deployed with that unit to Korea in 
early July 1950. He was a PFC and a scout and promoted to Corporal after capture. Inky was 
captured on July 14, 1950 during the Kum River engagement.  He was released on August 23, 1950. 
Lois, the love of his life, preceded him to heaven. 
  
I remember Inky and one day he could not stand against the force of the wind. He said repeatedly, "I 
am not going to die in this ungodly place".  I never saw anyone fight for life like Inky Chance did. 
Shorty Estabrook, B/19/24 Prisoner of War with Inky 
 
MORELAND, Virginia Ruth (Coffman), , 
, on July 30, 2013. She is survived by her children, five great-grandchildren and a brother. She 
was preceded in death by her husband, Joe in 2010.  
 
PETERSON, John, son of Donald Peterson. John was the elder of two boys. John and David were  
musicians and performed for us, with their band, on two occasions: Illinois and Colorado. Our 
thoughts and prayers are with the Peterson Family in this time of sorrow. 
 
WHITCOMB, Walter R, . He served with K. Co. 29 RCT. 
24th Div. He was captured on July 27, 1950 and returned on October 23, 1950. 
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Operations Little Switch and Big Switch: 
The Repatriation of Korean War Prisoners of War and the Aftermath 

By Arden A. Rowley, Maj. USA (Ret) 
Arden A. Rowley became a prisoner of war while serving with the 2nd Engineer Combat Battalion, 2nd 
Infantry Division on 1 December 1950. During the next 33 months he was interned in five POW camps in 
North Korea, experiencing and witnessing, first-hand, the harsh conditions and treatment meted out by the 
North Korean and Communist captors. He was repatriated in Operation Big Switch on 18 August 1953. 
  
There are many scattered accounts of the repatriation of Korean War prisoners of war in Operations Little 
Switch and Big Switch (April and August-September 1953). This account of those two operations is a 
compilation of many writings, articles, statements and photographs giving a complete and cohesive 
account of Korean War POW repatriation by which thousands of POWs of both sides gained their 
freedom. Operations Little Switch and Big Switch: The Repatriation of Korean War Prisoners of War and 
the Aftermath is the most complete account of these operations under one cover. The publication of this 
book coincides with the commemoration of the 60

th
 anniversary of these events. Maj. Rowley is the 

Historian of the Korean War Ex-POW Association. 
  
This publication is 250 pages and is an 8 ½” X 11” hardbound edition with smythe-sewn binding and 
matte, acid-free pages for superior photo reproduction. 
 
      Features:_________ 

 Truce Talks and the Prisoner of War Question 

 Operation Little Switch (Release of sick and wounded POWs) 

 Operation Big Switch (Release of balance of POWs) 

 Handling of Prisoners Not Wishing to be Repatriated 

 Aftermath of the Prisoner of War Experience 

 Korean War “Unknowns” and the “Missing” 

 Personal Accounts of Little Switch Repatriates 

 Personal Accounts of Big Switch Repatriates 

 Freedom Village (United Nations Reception Center) 

 Operation Glory (Return of deceased POWs’ remains) 

 The Turncoats (21 Americans who stayed with the 
Communists) 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Book Order Form 

 
Operations Little Switch and Big Switch: 

The Repatriation of Korean War Prisoners of War and the Aftermath 
 

Available by mail order for $65.00 (plus $5.00 shipping) 
Send orders to Arden A. Rowley, 1041 E 9

th
 Drive, Mesa, AZ 85204.  

For phone orders call: 480-964-9444 
 
 Name_____________________________________________________________ 
  
 Address_____________________________________Phone_________________ 
 
 City____________________________State____________ZIP_______________ 
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Korean War Ex-POW Association  
PO Box 122 
Charleston, TN 37310-0122                                                                             
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Board of Directors                                               
Eugene Johnson 
Carlos Lugo 
Cindy Chapman 
Willie Freeman 
Betty Sitler 
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Organization 
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Korean War Ex-POW 
2014 Annual Reunion 

 
Louisville, KY 

 
July 27 – August 3, 2014 

 
 

Details will be announced  
in the December newsletter. 

 



Last Name First Name Spouse Street Address City State Zip Code Phone Guests

ADAMS RALPH 7 Windsor Place Lewiston ME 4240 207-784-7154 1

ALLEN BILL HELEN Tierra Verde FL 33715 727-866-8337

ALLEN BILL JOHANA PO  Box 13411 Tampa FL 33681 813-385-2061

ALLEN ELLIS SU-SING 3834 Bales Ave Kansas City MO 64128 816-861-6338

ALEMENDAREZ EL RAY 208 Ponciana Dr Edinburg TX 78542 956-383-1079

ANDERSON ANDY 24116 US Hwy 322 Cochranton PA 16314 814-425-7173

AUBIN JUDY RICK 53 Canterbury Rd Clifon Park NY 12065 518-877-0137

BADKE PHYLLIS 1664-A Goshen Rd Augusta GA 30906 706-796-6736 3

BENSON BILL 615 E  6TH Street Vinton IA 52349 319-472-4999 2

BEERBOWER HAROLD JEAN 11345 Port Rd Meadevillae PA 16335 814-333-9734 4

BERRY JAMES 156 Mt Vista Dr Winchester VA 22602 434-242-0337 1

BENOIT CLIFF 6 Jason Court Arlington MA 2476 751-373-8323 2

BENSON WILIAM  615 E. 6th St VINTON IA 52349 319-310-2343 2

BOLINSKY CAROL 3689 MTN SHADOW LN Bloomsburg PA 17815 750-384-7390 3

BROWN BILLY 722 Cascade Creek Rd Katy TX 77450 713-465-1362 1

BORER BILL FRANCE 565 Osprey Dr HEMPSTEAD NC 28443 910-270-0049

BRAMANTI LUCY 6 Dover Dr. BURLINGTON MA 1803 507-373-8323 1

BROOKS AL 1437 Academy ALBERTIES MN 56007 507-373-8323

CASH MONICA 2509 Wertherson Lane RELEIGH NC 27613 336-583-5569

CAMPBELL DONALD RURIKO 655 Riverside  Dr # 302 MEMPHIS TN 38103 901-207-2188

CAVAGNARO GERALD LILIANN 192 MacArthur Dr Harpers Ferry WV 25425 304-725-9441 3

CHAMPAGNE HARTWELL FRANCES 2324  Alcide Circle Abbeville LA 70510 337-893-1847

CHANNELL ANDREW LOVEY 8611  Nancy Lane Orland Park IL 60462 708-226-9709

CHAPMAN CINDY 7053 S. Greeneyes Lane Tucson AZ 85756 575-642-5546

CHAPMAN F. JACK CLAUDETTE 2501 w. Zia Rd #3301 Santa Fe NM 87505 505-369-5188

CHIKAMI AKIRA 713 Gilbert Rd Winter Park FL 32792 483-407-7124

CHISHOLM GRACE 927 College St McComb MS 39648 601-684-8763

CICAK DIANE 6551 Devonshire  Hts Rd Harrisburg PA 17111 717-903-8543

DeLONG JAMES AUDREY 305 Resser St P.O.B.363 Leesport PA 19533 610-926-5627

DONATELLI RICHARD 840 Bode Rd Elgin IL 60120 847-742-2043 2

             KOREAN WAR Ex-POW ASSOCIATION

  2013 REUNION ROSTER WASHINGTON DC/ARLINGTON VA



DOWE MIKE 16606 ChurchillFalls Ct Spring TX 77379 505-554-8755

DUNHAM WALLY SAUNDRA 152 Concord Dr Port Cahrlotte FL 33952

EGRESITZ CHARLES JUDITH 6 Rosewood Dr Harrisburg PA 17109

ELDER CHUCK BETTY 5112 Elder Rd HYPES MD 21082

FENTON DANIEL MARY 34 Hatteras Lannding Rd Hampton VA 23669 757-224-6694 4

FLETCHER ROBERT CAROL 1331 S Zeeb Ann Arbor MI 48103 2

FOLKS IRA ANITA 4 Pebble Beach Oak Island NC 28465

FREEMAN WILLIE MACON GA 31206 443-478-0023 2

GINN BOB RUTH Apply Valley CA 92308

GOUGER GAIL NEWFANE VT 5345 2

GUERRERO MARTIN FRUTIE 242 Laurelwood Dr San Antonio TX 78213 210-213-6119

HALE NORMAN WINONA 345 County Rd Vinemont AL 35179 256-734-0864

HAMILTON BILL MARGE 1330 Gun Club Rd Card MI 48723 989-673-2206

HAMMELSMITH BOB LOIS Sun City CA

HARRISON JOHN FRAN St Petersburg FL 33708 727-398-3984

HAYMORE TRAVIS Anytown HI 12345

HEWITT HELEN 226 S.Morningside Norwich KS 67118 620-478-2298

HROBAK CHARLES MARY New Kensington PA

HUNT TAMMY BILL Hephzibah GA 30815

JOHNSON EUGENE BERNADINE 1225 N. West Street Carlisle PA 17013 717-249-4477

JONES SHERRY GARY Cypress TX 77429 713-494-3458

KECK ALLAN PAT Ft Pierce FL 34982

KLEIN JOSEPH CATHERINE Los Lunas NM 87031

KOWALEWSKI PAUL MARY Churchville PA

LATHAM BILL 4900 W. 102nd ST Overland Park KS 66207 913-684-4443

LIDDELL FRED 1933 Lee Rd Opelika AL 36804 314-741-8591

LUGO ALIDA 1816 Stanford Ave. Metairie LA 70003 504-455-3168

LUGO CARLOS MELISSA 2600 Sells St Metairie LA 70003 504-813-6641

LUI HENRY GABRIEILLE Jackson TN 38305 731-431-0721

MARTIN T.J. 1255 Filbert HWY YORK SC 29745 803-684-4367

McGREEVY ROBERT 123 EASY ST Cumberland MD 12345 301-722-7547

MADSON GORDON Manson IA

McINERNEY JAMES CLAIRE FOTI Chicopee MA 1013

McKINNEY DANIEL JOYCE CLOVIS NM 2



McLAUGHLIN KATHRYN Ocala FL 34482

McMILLEN JAMES MYRA Pittsburgh PA 15212

McNEELY BETTY 5849 Ann DR  BATH MI 48808 517-641-6594

MELLIN RAY 65 Curie Rd  Apt H1 Cornwall NY 12520 3

MERRITT KIPP TAMMY 2802 Upper River Rd Decatur AL 35603 256-318-5477

MOSSMAN DALLAS 9411 Willard Rd Montrose MI 48457 989-624-4185 2

NAVILLE HERMAN 6625 Scottsville Town Rd  Floyds Knob IN 12345 812-923-5534

NEHRLING ROBERT 27 Medley Ln The Woodlands TX 77382 832-443-5266

NORWOOD WILLIAM K (BILL) ELIZABETH 909 Whisperwood Trl Cleveland TN 37312 423-476-3628 2

NORWOOD PAULA

NORWOOD DANIEL

O'BRIEN PHIL Arlington VA 22201 703-447-7248

ONEIL BRIE Anytown HI 12345

PETREY PETE LOUISE 1404 Wheeler Ave Killeen TX 76549 254-526-2318 3

PFEIFFER ABIGAIL 3229 E. Blackhawk Dr Phoenix AZ 85050 480-226-7320

PHIPPS CECIL JOYCE 1867 N. Boulder Court Casa Grande AZ 85122 515-570-4430

PRICKETT KAREN 239 Blazing Star Dr #82 Fremont MI 49412 231-924-7156 1

RABY TREVA FPO AE CA 9593 011-5399-77057 2

RAMIREZ JOE MARIA 6835 Ave O Houston TX 77011 713-926-3743 1

RAY VERNON DELORISE 446 Sunnyside Venice FL 34293 941-497-3634 1

REEL EDMUND 12345 Easy St Moorefield WV 12345 123-456-7890 1

ROWLEY ARDEN 1041 E.9th Drive Mesa AZ 85204

SCHADLER LARRY MARIAN 17930 Antherium Lane N. Fort Myers FL 33917

SCHUPBACH JANET CHUCK 2610 Fandre DR Cedar Falls IA 50613 319-266-1541 2

SHEFFIELD EDWARD JAIME 101 Osceola Rd Perry FL 32348 850-584-8550

SIEBERT JO ANN 2537 County Rd JJ Nennah WI 54956 920-725-4810

SITLER BETTY N 315 Silver Spring Rd Holcombe WI 54745 715-828-7724

SMITH CLYDE LORI 82474 Arlene Drive Indio CA 92201 661-236-6474

SMITH EDWARD BETTY 3180 Heights DR Reno NV 89503 775-747-1497 4

SMITH W.W.(BILL) CHARLOTTE 1825 Meliview Rd Quincy IL 62305 217-228-1925 2

SORTILLO ELLOITT SONDRA 2533 Diane Street Portage IN 46368 219-762-2405 7

SORTILLO TERRY 2

STOTTS GLENN (JAKE) PAT 2945 Cofax Street Gary IN 46406 219-844-1048

SULLIVAN PEGGY 1911 Hamilton  Street Nanitowoc WI 54220 920-683-3974



WEATHERMAN CARL 144 Altamaha Dr N Augusta SC 29841 11

WEBER RITA 2137 Parkview Dr Gilbertville IA 50634 319-296-1285 9

WILLIAMS BEULAH PO BOX 1655 Tappahannock va 22560 804-443-1254

WRIGHT BILL 937 Bluebird Purcell OK 73080 405-527-0143

WRIGHT C.L. 8703 Monroe St Merrillville IN 46410 219-791-9794

YOUNG NELDA 610 Briarcliff Rd Eustis FL 32736 352-255-6959

YOSS RAYMOND 254 E.100 N Manti UT 84642 435-835-6030

1st Timers in Bold
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